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NOTICE OF PROPOSED ADDITION TO THE RECORD OF PROTECTED 
STRUCTURES IN THE DÚN LAOGHAIRE-RATHDOWN COUNTY 
DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2022-2028
SECTIONS 54 AND 55 OF THE PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT ACT 2000 
(AS AMENDED)
Notice is hereby given pursuant to Sections 54 and 55 of the Planning and Development Act 
2000 (as amended) that Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council proposes the following 
addition to the Record of Protected Structures (RPS) in the Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County 
Development Plan 2022-2028:

•		  Red Brick (former) Chapel (exterior only), located along Tivoli Terrace South, to the rear 
of Centenary House, 35 York Road, Dún Laoghaire.

This proposed addition to the RPS is not on foot of a Ministerial recommendation.
The particulars of the above proposed addition to the Record of Protected Structures, 
along with the reports to inform screening for Appropriate Assessment and Strategic 
Environmental Assessment and associated determinations, in accordance with the Planning 
And Development Regulations, 2001 (as amended) Planning and Development (Strategic 
Environmental Assessment) Regulations (S.I. 436 of 2004, as amended) and the Habitats 
Directive 92/43/EEC (as amended), will be available for inspection for a period of 6 weeks from 
Tuesday 13th September 2022 to Wednesday 26th October 2022 at the following locations:

•		  Online at www.dlrcoco.ie
•		  Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council Offices, County Hall, Marine Road,  

Dún Laoghaire, A96 K6C9. 10:00 am – 4:00 pm, Monday to Friday. 
•		  Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council, Dundrum Offices, Main St, Dundrum,  

Dublin 14. 9:30am – 12:30pm and 1:30pm – 4:30pm, Monday to Friday.
Written submissions or observations in respect of the proposed addition to the Record of 
Protected Structures and associated Determinations may be made to the Planning Authority 
during the consultation period. All submissions or observations must be received no later than 
Wednesday 26th October 2022. 
Late submissions will not be accepted.
Submissions/ Observations can be made via the following options only:

•		  Online through dlr Public Consultation Hub via Citizen Space:  
https://dlrcoco.citizenspace.com  

•		  In writing to Senior Executive Officer, Planning Department, Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown 
County Council, County Hall, Marine Road, Dún Laoghaire.

In respect of making a submission or observation please note the following:
•		  Submissions/observations should include your name and, where relevant, details of any 

organisation, community group or company etc., which you represent. 
•		  The personal information collected during the consultation process is collected for the 

purpose of receiving and dealing with submissions. For further information on how 
Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council processes your personal data contained in 
submissions or observations to the County Development Plan please see the Council’s 
website at https://www.dlrcoco.ie/en/governance/gdpr-data-protection-and-privacy. 

Any submissions or observations will be taken into consideration before the making of  
the addition.
Please make your submission by one medium only, i.e. hard copy or website.

Mary Henchy, Director of Services, Planning Department. 
13th September 2022.
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